
January 2023 
Dear Supporters, 
 
Happy New Year!  Selena, Olison and I just spent the last hours summarizing the 
last year and three months. The very personal ways the Father has met our needs 
and directed our steps. 
 
It culminated with all three of us successfully completing the comprehensive resi-
dency application and interview with the Hungarian staff. All items were complete 
and we left with our temporary papers. The process will take months, but we are 
legally allowed to reside here in Hungary in the meantime. 
 
Two nights ago our hearts were incredibly blessed to host Maryam our beloved 
Iranian dental student and her two cousins who live in Sweden, one of their hus-
bands from Sweden and another’s fiancé from Italy. 
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It was amazing to see our Lord honored and amazing conversations. They have 
asked us to come next spring to Stockholm. 
 
Something happens when you fix food together as expatriates in a foreign land 
creating community understanding none of us belong here. A tenderness hap-
pened that turned strangers from three continents so that at the end of the one 
evening relationships were established at a level that if using the scriptural exam-
ple of soil is used; thus is ideal soil! We prayed together for our time together and 
blessed the food holding hands which was very meaningful to them. 
 
Each of these young Iranians cannot return without real problems due to their out-
spoken positions on the regime in power.  Between dinner and dessert we walked 
around the Christmas Market by our place taking in the excitement. 

 

We cannot wait to see what another year reveals!  

 

 

Thank you again!! 

Scot , Selena and Olison Brown  





February 2023 

Dear Supporters, 
 

I went to Ukraine earlier this week to help the European Initiative (EI).  We are giving generators to 

public schools and kindergartens. We arrived when missiles were in the air and the children were 

down in the bomb shelter with the staff. The bomb shelter was built where the Children’s play 

ground was. Half the children are at another bomb shelter in a church basement across the street.  

Everything is perfectly normal until it's not. That's the surreal part.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

This structure is one of four being built by the young men/reservists attend-

ing the Bible school becoming missionaries to their own country. The idea is 

building portable structures to be used at the school there in Western 

Ukraine for IDP internally displaced people. This need is huge and we en-

countered many everywhere we went. The missionaries gain skills that will 

be vital after the war. The structures will eventually be relocated to places 

needing a preacher who can use the building to start a church and build a 

community.  This vision is great but no one is experienced nor do they have 

much in the way of equipment. But they are up early and faithful worker understanding they could 

be called up at any time. 
 

It took over four hours at the border today for no apparent reason.  But I'm home in Budapest with 

my girls.  Tomorrow we'll host a lovely family of Syrian's. They are Muslim and have been granted 

sanctuary by Hungary. We met them before Christmas and have had a number of discussions. They 

have no home in Syria anymore. Life isn't easy here either and four months ago they lost their four 

month old child to illness. Hicmet and Rashua are their names they have a three year old son Ros. 

Please pray for the Spirit of God to draw them to Himself.  
 

Thank you for your prayers, 
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